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   PROVINCIAL CONVENTION 2021    

CRANBROOK  #3032 - JUNE 2 - JUNE 6 

INFORMATION  
 

Good Afternoon my Brothers and Sisters; Hope you are all well and surviving this Co-vid ordeal.  I hope that 

you have all heard by now that the 2021 BC Provincial Convention will be hosted by the Cranbrook Aerie and 

Auxiliary #3032 next June on Wednesday 2
nd

 to Sunday 6
th

, 2021.  At this time I would like to give you a little 

information on the Convention.    

 

The Auxiliary Headquarters will be at the Heritage Inn across the street from the Aerie Hall.   All Auxiliary 

functions will be held at this place accept the Joint Opening and Memorial which will be held in the Aerie Hall.   

The Memorial service will be held after sessions on Thursday, June 3
rd

.   Aerie Headquarters will be at Aerie 

Hall as well as all Meetings; Lunch and Friday Night Joint Banquet. 

 

The Heritage Inn is the preferred Hotel for your Convention convenience as it is in a close proximity to the 

Aerie Hall.  As other events are happening in town at the same time, booking early would be strongly advised, 

there is a block of 25 rooms for Eagles Members.  Room includes a Breakfast; Room rate at the Heritage will be 

$109.25 per night.    

List Of Other Hotels Are Listed Below 

 

BEST WESTERN - 1019 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-417-4002 

HERITAGE INN - 803 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-489-430 - (HEADQUARTERS) 

LAZY BEAR - 621 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-426-6086 - BOOKED 

SANDMAN INN - 405 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-426-4236 

DAYS INN - 600 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-426-6683 

MOTEL6 - 910 Cranbrook Street N. - 778-517-5666 

TRAVELODGE - 1417 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-426-7236 

SUPER 8 - 2370 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-489-8028  

TRAVELERS MOTEL - 2000 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-426-4208 

KOOTENAY COUNTRY INN - 1111 Cranbrook Street N. - 778-517-5888 

MODEL A - 1908 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-489-4600  

HOSPITALITYCOURTYARD INN - 1209 Cranbrook Street N. - 250-4789-4124 
 

NOTE: DUE TO OTHER EVENTS HAPPENING IN CRANBOOK THAT SAME WEEK 

HOTEL ROOMS ARE AT A PREMIUM SO BOOK AS FAST AS POSSIBLE.  THE 

HERITAGE INN IS THE PREFERED HOTEL AND IS ACROSS STREET FROM AERIE. 

JUST A REMINDER: START WORKING ON YOUR CONVENTION ADS.  

INFORMATION REGARDING ADS WILL BE OUT SHORTLY. 
 

Thanks Again Brothers and Sisters wishing you all the best. 

 

Fraternally Yours, Marty Kennelly, Convention Chairman 2021 
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From Grand Worthy President, Dave Smith: 

Hello My Brothers and My Sisters:  Unfortunately I missed the BC Provincial Officers Meeting in September as 

I was away on my visitations and I would have like to been there with you all.    Hopefully we will be able to 

attend the Spring Meeting as both Brenda and I enjoy meeting with everyone any time we can. 

 

Since the Grand Convention we have been travelling throughout the jurisdiction visiting the Aeries and 

attending Regional Conferences.  We were extremely fortunate to come back to British Columbia at the 

beginning of September, but were in quarantine for fourteen days.  Then it was back on the Eagle Trail once 

again. 

 

We will be attending the Pacific Northwest Regional Conference in the Dalles, Oregon October 16
th

, 17
th

, 18
th

.  

I am looking forward to visiting with as many of the BC Brothers and Sisters that might be able to be in 

attendance as well as our Brothers and Sisters from the States.   I am sure it will be well planned and 

informative and a great opportunity to meet other Members from our Region. 

 

I encourage all my BC Brothers and Sisters to bring in a New or Re-enroll Member this Term for our Provincial 

Presidents Steve and Nancy. 

 

Remember to: “Whisk Them In For Welcher and Hatch A Member Foe The FOE” 

 

Stay warm this winter; Happy Thanksgiving; enjoy Halloween and have a great Christmas and a very Happy 

New Year.   I hope to see everyone somewhere on the Eagle Trail.  Be safe and stay healthy. 

 

Fraternally Yours, Dave Smith, Grand Worthy President, Rossland #10/Penticton #4281  
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From BC Provincial Worthy President, Steve Welcher: 
Hello My Brothers and Sisters; First I would like to say “Thank You” to my Brothers in Port Alberni for the 

hospitality shown during our Executive Meeting.  You were fantastic!  I would also like to “Thank” all the 

Provincial Aerie and Auxiliary Officers that made it to our Executive Meeting during this trying time we all 

find ourselves in.  My sincerest “Thank You” to all the Aeries and Auxiliaries that hosted our visitations so far; 

your hospitality and donations to our Charities is something we will always cherish.  

 

I would like to share with you all just a little something that our Grand Worthy President Dave Smith and Grand 

Madam President Jacque Marble said when Provincial Madam President Nancy and I attended the Vice 

President/President Elect Meeting.   It is as follows; 

 

“Our partnership with the Aerie while not equal should be seen as mutually supportive as we both contribute 

equally; both have valuable skills while working side by side shoulder to shoulder. 

 

Our leaders at all levels must work together. The Aerie is responsible for the management of the physical 

building but it takes both the Aerie and Auxiliary to make it our homes.  To have a place where we socialize 

and raise the funds for our charitable causes.  

 

I hope that you will join Dave and me in our quest to continue the work for The Bridge to the Cure. 

 

Provincial Madam President Nancy and I took away from these Sessions the understanding that we will work 

together this Term, as equals and to maintain our commitment for Harmony within the Fraternal Order of 

Eagles. 

 

I wish you all a Happy Thanksgiving.  And I am looking forward to seeing you all during our next round of 

visitations and at the next Executive Meeting which will be held in Penticton in March. 

 

Fraternally, Steve Welcher, BC Provincial Worthy President 

 

 
From BC Provincial Madam President, Nancy Van Oosten: 
Hello Sisters and Brothers; I would like to start by letting everyone know there has been a change in one of my 

Committees.  My new Membership Chairman is Arlene Neal from Ladysmith #2101.  She can be reached at 

250-713-8218 and her email is arleneneal@yahoo.ca.   Sheila Williams from Ladysmith #2101 is the 

Secretary/Treasurer.  She can be reached at 250-245-2074 and her email is l-swilliams@shaw.ca. 

 

I would like to thank everyone on the Island for the amazing 10 days.  To Victoria, Duncan, Nanaimo, 

Ladysmith, Campbell River, Parksville and Port Alberni your hospitality and generosity was overwhelming.  

 

To all of the Provincial Officers that attended the Executive Meeting “Thank You” for coming and “Thank 

You” for your patience.  With all the changes that happened with Covid your flexibility was much appreciated.  

I'm sure we are the first to hold our Joint Meeting in the parking lot to ensure we were abiding to the guidelines 

set out by Dr. Henry.  I am looking forward to seeing many of you in the Kootenays the first week of October. 

 

In closing I would like to ask you all to keep Renee German and her mom Deloris Beauchamp in your prayers.  

Deloris was recently diagnosed with ALS.  I would also like to ask for prayers for our Provincial Auxiliary 

Father John Klit and all else who are fighting any illness or loss. 

 

Have a Happy Thanksgiving and stay safe. 

Yours in Sisterhood, Nancy Van Oosten, BC Provincial Madam President, Cranbrook #3032   
 

 
 

mailto:arleneneal@yahoo.ca
mailto:l-swilliams@shaw.ca
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From Grand Aerie Father, John Klit: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters; First I would like to start by saying a special “Thank You” to Grand Worthy 

President Dave Smith for appointing me as your Grand Aerie Father.  It was a very unexpected surprise and I 

am honoured to have been selected.  I wish you the very best for your year as Grand Worthy President, 

2020/2021. 

 

I also send my Congratulations to Helen Little being selected Grand Aerie and Grand Auxiliary Mother and 

inducted into the Grand Auxiliary Hall of Fame.  Your many years of service and dedication to the Fraternal 

Order Of Eagles this Award is well deserved.  

 

Thank You to our BC Provincial Madam President Nancy Van Oosten for selecting myself and Joan as her BC 

Provincial Father and Mother.   It was an honour to have you and Provincial Worthy President Steve Welcher 

stay at our home during your Joint Visitation to the Trail Aerie and Auxiliary. 

 

I would like to say “Thank You” to those who sent Condolences, Flowers and Sympathy Cards on the recent 

loss of my Brother Edward. 

 

Last but not least “Thank You” to everyone for the Get Well Cards, Phone Calls, Texts and Messages during 

this trying time; your support and encouragements and especially being there with and for me; it meant the 

world to me. 

 

Yours In Brotherhood, John Klit, Grand Aerie Father 

 

From Grand Aerie and Grand Auxiliary Mother, Helen Little: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters; After being named as Grand Aerie and Grand Auxiliary Mother I thought I had 

better do something for our Grand Worthy President Dave and Grand Madam President Jackie; so I put my 

thinking cap on and thought there is nothing more important to the Eagles than our Membership.   

 

So I thought how can we grow our Membership; so I came up with the following idea:  If each one of us signed 

in a New Member this Term we would grow our membership by about 4,075 Members.   So let’s get to it and 

each sign up a New Member for Dave and Jackie.   It's not that hard to do in some cases all you need to do is 

ask.    

 

I always say if a 92 year old can sign up New Members so can you!   So let’s all get busy and sign them up for 

Dave and Jackie 

 

Fraternally, Helen Little, Grand Aerie and Grand Auxiliary Mother 

 

 
From BC Provincial Aerie Father, Gerry Lui: 

Hello To All Brothers and Sisters; Happy Thanksgiving to all.  God bless you all a safe and happy holiday 

 

Congrats to Nancy and Steve on a great job on the Island Visitation and Interior you 2 rock!  

 

On behalf of New Westminster, Your pop God bless you all 

 

Gerry Liu, Provincial Father  
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“People Helping People” 
 

BC Provincial 2019/2020 Charity Chairman Cindy Smith  

 

Hello My Sisters and Brothers; First of all I would like to apologized for not having Sister Marilyn’s report in 

last Echo because of Covid - 19 I could not make the presentation until late August.  

 

I would like to thank every Auxiliary that donated to Sisters Marilyn’s Charity Ashnola by the Crossing.  I 

know this last year has been challenging but you girls came through.  I presented Joanna Macaulay a whopping 

$22,629.57.  You girls should be proud because we are “People Helping People” and you proved that with your 

donations, thank you again from the bottom of my heart for your excellent job on raising the money.  

 

I would also like to thank Port Alberni on great job hosting the executive meeting the hospitality and the food 

was great and thanks for keeping us safe.   Have a great Thanksgiving and stay safe. 

  

Fraternally Cindy Smith 

 

 
Pictured left to right; 2019/2020 BC Provincial Presidents Charity Chairman Cindy Smith and the  

      Ashnola At The Crossing Representative Joanna Macaulay 

 

 

 
 
 



   10 

 

From PGO, Barbara Johnston: 

Greetings to all the Sisters and Brothers. Unfortunately this Covid virus is keeping me from all Eagle Functions. 

Never thought the day would come when something could keep me from attending the Eagles.  Hard to adjust 

but must keep looking on the bright side. 

 

To all of you brave Brothers and Sisters who are keeping the lights burning and Eagle Spirit Soaring, Thank 

You, God Bless you and keep you safe. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving to everyone, we have many things to be thankful for, Family, Friends and the beautiful 

country we live in.  To any one ill or in distress, get well wishes and prayers go out to you. 

 

A quote from F. Scott Fitzgerald; “It was only a sunny smile and little it cost in the giving, But like morning 

light it scattered the night and made the day worth living.” 

  

Fraternal Love Sisters and Brothers, Sister Barbara Johnston, PPMP, PGO 

 
From BC Jr. Past Provincial Madam President, Marilyn Lewis: 

Hi Brothers and Sisters; We held our first Executive Meeting for this term in Port Alberni, not all could attend 

but the ones that did had a good meeting and the ones not three were missed.   Some good information 

exchanged at the meeting and always so great to see everyone. 

 

Sending best wishes to anyone who has been ill or just feeling a little under the weather at this time and to any 

who have lost a friend or a loved one I send my deepest sympathy. 

 

Remember to Be Kind Be Calm and Be Safe 

Fraternally, Marilyn Lewis, Jr Past Provincial Madam President, Campbell River #3097    

 
From BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Joanne Mallett: 

Greetings, Brothers and Sisters.  I sincerely hope all of you are keeping safe and well.  I was sorry to have to 

miss the fall Executive Meeting, but some health issues made it necessary.   I’m trying to get “tuned up” for 

spring.   

 

It has been difficult here in Nelson, to keep the Auxiliary active as we have so many elderly Members who are 

reluctant to meet at all and there seems to be many who have health issues and have been hospitalized.  I hope 

that we can find a way to get back on track; Any ideas?  

 

I always keep our Eagle family in my thoughts and prayers and feel blessed to have so many Brothers and 

Sisters.   God’s Blessings on all 

 

Fraternally Yours, Joanne Mallett, BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Nelson #22 

 
From BC Provincial Worthy Vice President/President Elect, Joey Lasaga: 

Hello Brother's And Sister's!  I hope everyone had an enjoyable and Safe Summer!  Sending best wishes over 

the coming month to all the Aerie's and Auxiliaries. 

 

We can all get over these trying times with some prayers and Good Vibes!  Stay Safe and Social Distance!   

  

Fraternally, Joey Lasaga, BC Provincial Worthy Vice President/President Elect, Ladysmith #2101 
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“Chaplain’s Corner”  

Hello there Brothers and Sisters, I hope are all well.  I haven't had many cards that were sent out, but here who 

have been in our thoughts and prayers. 

 

Sister Joan Booth New Westminster #20 for her 100
th

 birthday; Sister and Brother Joan and John Klit were sent 

a Thinking of you Card.  A Get Well Card was sent to Sister Shirley Welcher who had a fall. 

 

And from the States Get Well Cards were sent to Lucille Aldridge, Ginny Baker, Ella Vogel Pool, Doris 

Schneider all from Washington and a Get Well Card was sent to Rusty Hankins of Oregon.  Thinking of you 

Cards were sent to Gordon Sincock, Keith Crochet, Mary Ann Berdel all of Washington, and Sympathy cards 

were sent to Richard Kendo, Keith Crouchet, Elouise Kilback, Bill Bussey, and Anita Morgan also all from 

Washington. 

 

Please remember to drop me a note if you know of someone that could use some well wishes or 

condolences, my email address is barbielax18@gmail.com 

  

Fraternally Yours, Barb Calve`, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Victoria #12  

 

 

From BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Barb Calve`: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; If your hear of someone that you think may need a card to cheer them up either 

because they are sick or just need a hug or just dealing with life itself  PLEASE let me know at 

barbielax18@gmail.com    I can't send out cards if I don't know about these people.   

  

Remember that the Power of Prayers is very strong, let’s not forget, to keep everyone in our Thoughts and  

Prayers. 

Fraternally Yours, Barb Calve`, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Victoria #12  

 

 

 

From BC Provincial Worthy Conductor, Larry Kellum: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters, Hope all had a good summer, and all are well.  Had a great meeting in Port Alberni, 

“Thank You” for your fantastic hospitality| 

 

Fraternally, Larry Kellum, BC Provincial Worthy Conductor, Hope #2690 

 

 
 

             
 
 

mailto:barbielax18@gmail.com
mailto:barbielax18@gmail.com


   12 

 
 

 F.O.E. EAGLE RIDERS 3097 CAMPBELL RIVER 
 
 Hello Brothers and Sisters; Just a quick update on what’s happened and happening for Eagle Riders Campbell 

River.   We’ve been living the dream here in Campbell River, not really, just like the rest of you, our travels 

have been limited to weekend runs and mostly day trips around our the area.  

 

The highlight this year was our training and charity fund raising trip with the MPNMR (Military Police 

National Motorcycle Relay) which we travelled for 16 days which I took part in for 9 days.  We travelled 

throughout B.C. and in conclusion raised approximately $25,000 in donations and met some wonderful people 

and made some great new friends.   So I would say it was very successful trip for a very trying year.   

 

We have are yearend party slated for the 24
th

 of October here at the Aerie and should have around 40 people in 

one of our halls.   We’ve decided to flash up our Campbell River Poker Run for next year, so we’ll start with a 

meeting early in December to start the ball rolling.  

 

Congrats to Brother Dave Smith as our Grand Worthy President for the F.O.E. well-deserved my friend.   There 

was a plan to ride to Spokane for your Installation but Covid -19 took care of that. Thanks to Joan for all you 

do. 
 

Fraternally Yours; Erich Hippolt; Past Provincial President; Eagle Riders President 3097   

 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Bobbi Williamson: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers, Thank you, Port Alberni, for hosting our Provincial Aerie and Auxiliary for the fall 

meeting.  It was great to see everyone who was able to attend with our new normal.  It has been a year that we 

have had an in-person meeting and it was more interactive than talking on Zoom.  

 

Now that fall is here, not that the weatherman knows it, yet I hope everyone is keeping their distance, wearing 

their mask in public spaces and trying their best to keep safe.  Thanksgiving this year is a small affair for my 

family, we are not having one. 

 

Although many of us are only meeting once a month, let’s try to get a couple new Members or Re-enroll some 

of our dropped Members.  Working together we can make an Auxiliary’s strong in adverse conditions.  

 

Fraternally, Bobbi Williamson, BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Ladysmith #2101 
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People Helping People” 

 
From BC Provincial 2019/2020 Charity Chairman Cindy Smith: 
At the Executive Meeting in Port Alberni I did present Jr. Past Madam President Marilyn with a 

cheque that she could keep for herself as a keepsake.  
 

 

 
 

Left to right Jr. Past Madam President Marilyn Lewis  

 2019/2020 President Charity Chairman Cindy Smith 
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From BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Joan Klit: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers;  Due to unforeseen circumstances I am sorry that I was not able to make it to the 

Executive Meeting in Port Alberni, but I hear that Jr. Past Madam President Marilyn made a wonderful 

substitute secretary.   

 

Enclosed on the last page of this BC Provincial Echo you will find the Ritual Forms for any Teams that will be 

competing at their Zone or at the Provincial Convention this coming June. 

 

I wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving and safe Halloween. 

 

 “Thank You” again for all of your hard work and know that you are appreciated.  Remember that we are all 

Volunteers.   Please treat each other with respect. 

 
Fraternally Yours, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Trail #2838  

 
From BC Provincial Madam Treasurer, Judy McMillan: 

Brothers and Sisters; It was so nice to meet up with friends, brothers and sisters, both old and new, at the 

Provincial Executive Board meeting in Port Alberni. 

 

I would like to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and hope that you will be able to spend time with your 

loved ones.  If you are traveling please take care.  Let's all keep in mind the “Be Kind, Be Calm and Be Safe” 

phrase as we celebrate Thanksgiving in whatever form it may take in this most difficult year. 

 

Don't forget to cast your vote this Election.  It is a privilege that is denied to far too many people around the 

world.  Let's all take time to pause what we are doing on November 11
th

 and think of the sacrifices so many men 

and women made so that we can live in this wonderful country with the freedoms that we sometimes take for 

granted.   

 

Fraternally, BC Provincial Madam Treasurer, Judy McMillan, Abbotsford #2726 

 
From BC Provincial Worthy Inside Guard, Rick Warkentin: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters, I just want to let you know that Campbell River is doing just fine.  We’ve had our 

struggles like most of you But with a lot of hard work and Volunteers we’re coming out on the positive side.  

 

I went to our fall Executive Meeting in Port Alberni and met up with old friends and met a couple of new 

Executives “Welcome Aboard “.  

 

Hopefully I’ll see you all at the Spring meeting.  

 

Fraternally Yours, Rick Warkentin, BC Provincial Worthy Inside Guard, Campbell River #3097 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Faye Cook: 

Greetings to all my Eagle Brothers and Sisters; Hope everyone has managed to stay safe and well.  I am looking 

forward to all the fall colours that will be appearing soon. 

 

I can't wait for 2021 and praying it will be a better and less stressful than this year.  I wish all the new Officers a 

wonderful and productive year. 

 

Fraternally, Faye Cook, BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Trail #2838 
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From Pacific Northwest Regional Memorial Fund Chairman, Marty Kennelly: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters  I am this year’s PNWR Chairman for the Memorial Foundation please see attached 

letter and bulletin on the benefits of the Grand Aerie Memorial Foundation that is available to all Members in 

good standing.  This is a great selling tool to use when you are trying to sign up members into the order Aerie 

and Auxiliary. 

 

 

 
 

Part of being an Eagle is supporting our Brothers and Sisters when times get tough.  The Memorial Foundation 

was created to help provide Medical and Educational Benefits to children of Members who lose their lives 

while serving their Country or while at work. 

 

As an Eagle, you and your family are automatically protected by this unprecedented safety net. 

 

Learn more at: foe.com/Charities/Memorial-Foundation  

 

Fraternally Yours; Marty Kennelly; Pacific Northwest Regional Memorial Fund Chairman; Cranbrook #3032 
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From BC Provincial Worthy Outside Guard, Dan Miner:  
Hello my Brothers and Sisters. I just returned from another excellent Executive Session and I'm looking forward 

to when we get a vaccine to end this pandemic so we can all meet again.   

 

Until then please stay safe!  Keeping all of you in my thoughts 

 

Fraternally Yours, Dan Miner, BC Provincial Worthy Outside Guard, Northwest #2638 
 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard, Louise Alexander: 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, I hope everyone had a safe trip home from the Executive Meeting and are now 

settling in for the fall season.  Our Auxiliary has resumed our monthly family dinners on a restrictive basis to 

follow the guidelines set by the Health ministry.  We have also started up our Saturday meat draws again using 

measures to insure the safety of both the people running the draws as well as the members supporting us.  

 

I want to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Happy Thanksgiving.  Even though we are experiencing 

a difficult time with this Covid-19 pandemic, we in this country still have so many things to be thankful for. 

  
Stay safe everyone!  

Yours Fraternally, Louise Alexander, BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard, Abbotsford #2726 

 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Gail Macdonald: 
Hello Sisters and Brothers; Great meeting Provincial Madam President Nancy.  I was glad to see everyone that 

made it to the meeting and understand the others that felt safer staying away.  I really missed you and your input 

and look forward to seeing everyone in the spring.  

 

We had a very nice dinner for our Provincial Presidents Nancy and Steve and the Provincial Officers.  It  

was attended to by 21 Members.  We found this to be a good turnout regarding the circumstances.                  

 

Everyone stay safe and keep your chins up.            

Fraternally, Gail Macdonald, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Duncan #2546 
 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Marlene Jordan: 
Hello Sisters and Brothers; As I am writing this I realize that today is the first of Fall.  Wow...how fast time 

does fly.   I hope everyone is well and doing the best they can during this Co-vid craziness.   Campbell River 

3097 is doing well at this time thankfully!   Our Board of Directors are very actively keeping us all on our toes 

to avoid any Co-vid in our Aerie.  

 

Our Friday Night Dinners are doing well, Saturday Wings and things is well received and now we have started 
Wednesday Burger and Beverage and that too is being well supported by our Membership.   I am very happy to 

tell you that our Aerie and Auxiliary are busy Initiating new Members.  Please remember that when you sign 

someone up you never know just how involved they may become.  I personally did nothing for my Auxiliary 

except pay my dues for many years but since then I have enjoyed being much more involved.  Sign them up! 

Every member should sign one new person each year.  Just imagine what we the Eagles could accomplish. 

 

Sincerely, Marlene Jordan, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Campbell River #3097 
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From BC Provincial Aerie Hall of Fame Chairman, Jim Disdero and Geoff Middlehurst: 
Hello Our Brothers; The BC Provincial Hall of Fame are looking for Nominations for this Award, both in the 

Deceased and Living Categories.   Everyone please take a moment to note who deserves this Award amongst 

your Members, also check into your past there are I’m sure Members in your Aerie’s past that deserve this 

Award.  

 

We choose two names this last year one in each Category, these names will be announced in Cranbrook next 

June at the 2021 Provincial Convention along with one to four new names. 

  

On behalf of Jim Disdero and myself Geoff Middlehurst please stay safe. 

Fraternally Yours, Geoff Middlehurst 
 

 

 
From BC Provincial Auxiliary Ritual Chairman Lisa Kennelly: 

Dear Sisters;  I know this seem to be early, but if your Auxiliary is going to have a Ritual Team; you can start 

practicing even if you can't get together.  Learn the word, read the SMALL PRINT, think what you will wear. 

 

If you are not sure of something or a Ritual Rule just ask me.  If I don't know it will find out for you. 

 

Important Date: January 30
th

 - Form for Ritual need to be in for you to be judged by Provincial.  You can be 

judged at a Zone level for Provincial. 

 

Fraternal Yours, Lisa Kennelly, BC Provincial Ritual Chairman  

Phone: 250-489-3077   

E-mail: l_kennelly82@yahoo.ca 
 

 
 

mailto:l_kennelly82@yahoo.ca
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From BC Provincial Worthy Secretary, Will Heigh: 

Hello Brothers; Here is a copy of the current Tote Board for you. 

 

 

 
 

Until next time 

 Happy Thanksgiving 

 

Fraternally, Will Heigh, BC Provincial Secretary, Abbotsford #2726 
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From BC Provincial Aerie Membership Chairman, Dan Miner: 
Hello Brothers; Welcome to a very trying year!   2020 has thrown lots of wrenches into everyone's lives.   

Renee Paquette and I would like to apologize that we haven't handed out Awards nor done Draws for last year's 

Membership.   We will be working to get these done in the next few weeks.   

 

Inside this Echo, you'll find a page dedicated to what the incentives are for this year's Membership.  Some 

Aeries are doing very well in spite of the current challenges we face.   If you are involved in Membership of 

your local club and would like to discuss possible ways to increase Membership in your club please don't 

hesitate to email 2638eaglesdan@gmail.com or call me at 778-899-5913.   Good luck in your local Aeries! 

 

Cheers, Dan Miner,  

Jr Past Worthy President #2638  

BC Provincial Outside Guard 

BC Membership Chairman 

International Director of the FOE Heart Fund      

         
 

 
From BC Provincial Auxiliary Membership Chairman, Arlene Neale: 

Hello Sisters;  Thank you Provincial Madam President Nancy for asking Sheila Williams and myself to take 

over the Membership for one more year.  Sheila and I are both Past Madam Presidents of #2101, Ladysmith. 

 

Our Provincial Presidents theme is “Grow the FOE” 

Slogan is ...The Roosters May Rule The Roost, But It Is The Chickens That Always Produce. 

                   HATCH A MEMBER FOR THE FOE 

 

Even though we don’t meet regularly because of Co-vid 19 we still can stay connected to our Members and also 

invite new Members into the “Nest” 

 

Stay Safe! Secretaries can Email me your monthly reports to arleneneale@yahoo.ca 

 

Fraternally, Arlene Neale #2101, Chairman, Sheila Williams#2101, Secretary 

 

         
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:2638eaglesdan@gmail.com
mailto:arleneneale@yahoo.ca
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STAMPS  FOR  CANCER 

 

From BC Provincial Stamp Chairman, Jeannie Hounslow: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Thank you Provincial Madam President Nancy for appointing me to this worthwhile 

cause again.  Especially in this time of hardship for many, funds for gauze and dressings for Cancer patients is 

even more pressing. 

 

Clouds sometimes have strange silver linings: hopefully there are more cards and letters being sent out as we try 

to be vigilant about restricting social activities while keeping in touch and showing others we care. It really is 

such a feeling of joy and anticipation when open the mailbox and there’s an envelope that’s not #10 size and not 

a bill!!!  And a bonus when it’s a colored envelope and there’s an interesting stamp on it that catches the eye!!! 

 

As we spend more time at home, it is a really good time to sort and cut the ends of envelopes leaving lots of 

room around the stamp.  If you have a pile, or if a group of you put your little treasures together,  feel free to 

send them to me to get them out of your way.  Canada Post again has its October free-shipping-Tuesdays this 

year.  Here is the link and presume you will need someone with a Venture card:  have previously taken 

advantage of this great offer and love getting Christmas boxes out while shipping is free!! 

https://www.canadapost.ca/cpc/en/business/shipping/free-shipping-tuesday.page  

 

At this Thanksgiving time of year, I truly thank you for being so generous of your time and energy by collecting 

stamps from your home, friends and family around you.  Such a little thing that helps others in need -- thank 

you.   

 

Fraternally, Jeannie Hounslow, BC Provincial Auxiliary Stamp Chairman 

Box 3756 Vancouver,  BC  V6B 3Z1 

foe20aux@gmail.com  

 

  
From BC Provincial Webmaster, Dan Miner:   
Hello my Brothers and Sisters; Just a friendly reminder that if you see something on the bcfoe.com Website that 

isn't up to date that you please email bcfoeweb@gmail.com so I can get it updated.    

 

Also if you have a Charity that you would like seen added in the Charity portions of the Website please also use 

that email and we can work together to get something up there so it's represented.   

 

I'd also like to set up an "Eagles in the Community" section of the Website showing some of the Events we've 

run for Charity, Cheque Presentations, etc.  Please also use the bcfoeweb@gmail.com for this information.   

 

Fraternally Yours, Dan Miner, BC Provincial Worthy Outside Guard, Northwest #2638 

 

 
 

https://www.canadapost.ca/cpc/en/business/shipping/free-shipping-tuesday.page
mailto:foe20aux@gmail.com
http://bcfoe.com/
mailto:bcfoeweb@gmail.com
mailto:bcfoeweb@gmail.com
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From BC Provincial Aerie Charity Chairman, Barbara Bell 

Hello all my Brothers and Sister; Provincial President Steve Welcher has chosen to support the BC Lung 

Cancer Foundation for his Special Charity for the ensuing year. 

 

In his own words, Steve wrote, “This term as Provincial President my chosen Charity is B.C. Lung Cancer.  If 

you have been a long-time Member, you would have known my Dad, Ron Welcher.  He passed away two (2) 

years ago from Lung Cancer.  I know he is proud of me for becoming Provincial President and I am dedicating 

my year to him and to all who have faced death from Cancer and to those who have survived.  Every bit helps, 

so please join me this year in supporting this worthwhile cause.  Thank you in advance from my family and 

myself.   May we together find a cure.” 

 

Do to our Pandemic and “New Norm” it has become increasingly hard for our Membership to come up with 

fundraising ideas.   Across the country, I have heard of less and less monies going into worthwhile causes.  I 

know we want to help Steve as best we can and here is a way. 

 

Steve would like to have everyone contribute as much as they can and is selling SHINGLES as way for all to 

donate.   Your Aerie Secretaries will be able to hand these out and monies should be given to them so they have 

a record of local monies raised for the end of the year.   Aerie Secretaries please see next page. 

 

BUT WAIT THERE’S MORE…………… Steve has collaborated with the BC LUNG Association and as such; 

they have agreed to put a link on their website for donations over $25.00 for tax receipt purposes.   The Worthy 

President will receive credit for his end of year totals and his Charity will receive the money.  We will also have 

the SHINGLES up on our website as well as the link to the BC Lung Association. 

 

For you cheque writers please make the cheques out to the BC Lung Association and in the subject, line please 

put the Worthy Presidents name. 

 

PLEASE DECORATE YOUR CLUB WALLS, HOME WALLS AND FRIDGES AND SUPPORT WORTHY 

PROVINCIAL PRESIDENT STEVE WELCHER’S CHARITY 
 

SPECIAL NOTE: THE FUNDRAISING PACKAGES ARE ON THE WAY TO THE AERIE SECRETARIES. 

 

THANK YOU! 

 

Fraternally, Barbara Bell, BC Provincial Charity Chairman 

Barbara.Bell272@hotmail.com 

778-779-7532  
 

 
NEWS FROM THE PAST PROVINCIAL PRESIDENTS: 

From PPMP Klara Schubert: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers, WOW what a Year it has been, with this Pandemic.  With Health Problems and 

Family and everything else you can think of.  I would like to express my Sincere Sympathy to all who lost a 

loved one.  And Get well soon to all, who are under the Weather.   

 

We lost our Sister Elouise who was our Conductor on our Ritual Team, she will be missed by all of us and put a 

big Void in our Auxiliary and Team.  To the New Executives I wish you all the Best.  Have a great Year. 

Nancy.  Enjoy your Year and Good luck. 

 

Fraternally, Klara Schubert, Past Provincial Madam President 

 
             

mailto:Barbara.Bell272@hotmail.com
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NEWS FROM THE AUXILIARIES AND AERIES: 

CAMPBELL RIVER #3097: 

Hello to all the Eagles Brothers and Sisters, Well things are still pretty slow here.  We are trying to have some 

kind of normal by holding Meetings and some activities that fit within the Covid guidelines.    

 

We are still managing to keep ourselves busy with Friday Night Dinners, Burger Nights, Wings Night, Garage 

Sales and the odd small Catering.  

 

We hosted the Provincial Presidents on Tuesday September 15
th

 and had a nice Dinner and Social that 

followed.  Small turn out but everyone enjoyed their dinner and getting to meet and visit with our Provincial 

Presidents. 

 

Hoping that there is not a second wave of Covid and we can maybe start to get back to some kind of normal 

whatever it may look like; until then everyone stay safe and healthy. 

 

Fraternally, Marilyn Lewis, Secretary, Campbell River #3097 

 

 
LADYSMITH #2101: 
Hello my Brothers and Sisters! Fall is upon us and so are more cases of Covid. Please stay safe, limit your 

outings, limit group size and practise safe distancing.  Our lounge is open now from Thursday to Monday 2-7 

p.m. Covid rules apply; no exceptions.  We certainly hope we can see the return of Meat Draws on Saturdays.  

Group size of course will be smaller.  Our kitchen has not opened yet. 

 

PMP Debby Baker is raising funds for Grand as Pacific Northwest Chairman of Alzheimer’s, Parkinson’s, 

Muscular Dystrophy and Golden Eagle fund.  She is doing a 671 km Virtual Walk from our Hall to Dalles, 

Oregon where Provincial Northwest Conference is in October.  She has travelled 543 km. 

 

Prizes from our cancelled Mothers Day Tea are being raffled Draw date October 9
th

; lil birdie told me they are 

almost sold out.  We are selling orders for Yellow Point Cranberries end date for orders, September 30
th

. 

 

On September 16
th

 our Aerie and Auxiliary hosted a visit by Provincial Worthy President Steve Welcher and 

Provincial Madam President Nancy Van Oosten.  An enjoyable time was had by all; and there was cake! 

 

September 18-21 was our 2nd Annual Eagles Campout at Living Forest Campground; 15 units took over the 

group campsite.  Covid restrictions and safety precautions were practised.  Looking forward to next year!  No 

pictures to protect the “innocent”! 

 

Stay safe everyone and show kindness!  Until next issue 

Fraternally, Arlene Neale, Past Madam President Ladysmith #2101 
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NEW WESTMINSTER #20: 
Hello Brothers and Sisters!  Yikes!!  For a year that seems to have crawled along while restricting our activities, 

how did we get to October!!!??  I don’t really remember having Easter!!! 

 

Adapting and adjusting has affected some more that others:  us, being in an International and Port area of the 

Province have managed to have some normality albeit most of us have made several changes to everyday life.  

A lot of change to our little Eagle family to keep going forward has occurred as well.   

 

The Auxiliary managed to revamp selling of Hanging Baskets from a Sale Event to a Pre-order and individual-

designated-pickup basis, plus partnered with one of the Charities to expand the sale replicating the process.  

Exploring possibilities available in the virtual world are underway to determine if another fundraiser can be in 

place before Christmas.   

 

The Aerie has had to forego their regular Meat Draws and Sales Fundraisers during the pandemic directives; 

like many organizations the difficulties now involved with fundraising has an effect.    

 

We send our greetings and best wishes for your health and serenity.  We are thankful for the comradely of our 

Eagle friends and family, and wish you a wonderful Thanksgiving.  Keeping our Eagle friends always in our 

minds, 

 

The Brother and Sisters of New Westminster #20 

 
PENTICTON #4281: 

Hello from Penticton Ladies Auxiliary, Considering Covid this year, we have had a very interesting and 

productive year so far.  We have the Grand Aerie President, Dave Smith from the Aerie representing us and the 

rest of Canada.   

 

We are also very fortunate to have the Grand Aerie and Grand Auxiliary Mother, Helen Little, from Penticton 

Auxiliary.  This is the first time someone has been named both Aerie and Auxiliary Mother.  

 

As if that isn’t inspiring enough we also have the Grand Auxiliary Hall of Fame winner this year and I was 

lucky enough to present her with her plaque at the last meeting and have the brothers join us.  If you haven’t 

guessed already it is one of the most enthusiastic and hard-working ladies I have ever met and, it is our very 

own Helen Little. A most deserving award for sure.  

 

We are slowly (following Covid rules) getting back to doing some of our charity fund-raising.  Wednesday is 

Fish and Chips by Cindy; Friday Night Dinners are going well and enjoyed by all.  Saturdays we have a very 

successful Burgers and Fries from noon until 4:00pm. Sunday the Meat Draw started again last week, with a 

few small changes.  

 

Our Annual Pie Making will be staring October 6th with all Members welcome to help.  A very successful 

Garage Sale was held a week ago and we raised over $1,000.00.  We are very busy bringing in new Members 

and promoting all of our Charities.   Best wishes to anyone who has a Birthday or Anniversary.  Get Well Soon 

to those who are ill and our sincere condolences to the families and friends of those who have passed.  

 

Remember, if anyone who has dropped this past year would like to re-enroll, they need to fill in an application, 

be interviewed and balloted on. The Application fee has been dropped for them this year and they only have to 

pay their dues and will continue without losing their membership years, upon request.  

 

Fraternally, Sharon Johnson PPNWRP, Secretary Penticton #4281 
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Continued From PENTICTON #4281: 
 

 
 

Fraternally, Sharon Johnson PPNWRP, Secretary Penticton #4281 

 
TRAIL #2838: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; Our Auxiliary Officers and Members send their CONGRATULATIONS to Grand 

Aerie and Auxiliary Mother Helen Little for being chosen for the Grand Auxiliary Hall of Fame.  We are all 

very proud of your accomplishments Helen!!  

 

We send our condolences to Heidi Trask on the passing of our Brother Robert Trask Sr. He will be sadly missed 

by all in our Aerie and Auxiliary.  

 

We were honored to host our Provincial Presidents Steve and Nancy on October 7
th

, 2020.  It was a smaller 

turnout then anticipated but a very enjoyable evening was had by all who attended.   It was good seeing our 

Nelson #22 sister’s Provincial Vice President/President Elect Joanne Mallett and Shirley McKay there also. 

 

Our Auxiliary will celebrate their 71
st
 Anniversary on October 19

th
.  

 

We wish you all a healthy and safe Thanksgiving and a Happy Halloween.  

Fraternally, Joan Klit, Secretary, Trail #2838  
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VERNON #3557: 
Hello Sisters and Brothers; We do have a few Events happening at our Eagles Hall.  Friday night Karaoke, limit 

40 people, Sunday, Mega Meat Draw, limit 50 people. Food is available.  However, we recommend Members 

check with the Office, on dates, as Interior Health could change rules. 

 

Unfortunately, Ladies Auxiliary has few attendees, usually just Officers at the Meetings.  As Klara has 

probably informed you, we no longer have a Ritual Team.  The absence of Elouise Kilback, Conductor, 

(passed after complications from a Stroke) is truly a great loss.  Due to the aging of our Officers and 

Members, it is difficult to recruit new Ritual Team Members.  

 

It seems the results of Covid-19, has a greater impact than one would think. We hope to eventually hold fund 

raising events for Charities and Bursaries in the near future.  We are still looking forward to Convention in June 

in Cranbrook. 

 

Best wishes to all, Rosalie, Jr. Past President 

 
VICTORIA #12: 
Hello from the Island:  Hope all is well at the other Aerie and Auxiliary's.  We have started back with our 

meetings.  Not much; other activities at the moment. 

 

We just had the Provincial President's Nancy and Steve here on Friday September 18th.  On Saturday 

September 19th we served them a lovely Brunch which was enjoyed by all who attended a total of 32 people. 

 

We send out Get Well wishes to any Members who have been sick or in hospital.  Also Condolences; to any 

Member who has lost a friend or partner. 

 

Take care, keep safe. 

Cheers; Patti Robinson, Secretary Victoria #12 
 

From Echo Chairman, Joan Klit: 

Hello my Sisters and Brothers; Just a little reminder for the BC Provincial Echo Bulletin deadline dates for 

submissions to be sent in and no submissions will be accepted after this date; the dates are as follows: 

November 30
th

 for December; January 30
th

 for February; March 30
th

 for April, April 30
th

 for May 

 

We will have a Section in the Provincial Echo called Questions and Answers and the Parliamentary Corner.  If 

you have any questions you wish to send in for these Sections, please send them to my E-mail: jjklit@shaw.ca 

we will print them in the issues of the Provincial Echo. If we are not sure about the answer to your question 

we will find out the right answer before we print it in the Echo.  

 

Remember this is one of the best ways to keep the line of Communications open between all of us in the 

Province and I hope that you will continue for this term.  

 

I will also send out little friendly reminders to each of you regarding the upcoming deadline date for the Echo 

Bulletin. 

 

If there is any Sister or Brother who would like to have the BC Provincial Echo Bulletin sent to them via e-mail; 

please e-mail me your full name and e-mail address to: jjklit@shaw.ca    

 

Together we can make this a success and hopefully it will continue on for many years. 

Yours in Sisterhood, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Echo Chairman 

       

mailto:jjklit@shaw.ca
mailto:jjklit@shaw.ca


   27 

 

Questions and Answers 

 
Q - If a Past Madam President quits her Auxiliary then comes back would they still classed as a Past 

Madam President? 

A - Yes, Section 6.4 of the Rules and Regulations states in part; If any Past Madam President of any 

Auxiliary shall affiliate with another Auxiliary, or re-affiliate with her own Auxiliary after having ceased to be a 

member in good standing of the Ladies Auxiliary because of non-payment of dues, she shall upon such 

affiliation or re-affiliation be restored her former status of Past Madam President and the Auxiliary shall enter 

her name on the list of its Past Madam Presidents and shall be recognized as such. 

 
Q - If a Past Madam President resigns from her Auxiliary then comes back would they still classed as a 

Past Madam President? 

A - Yes, Section 6.4 of the Rules and Regulations states in part; However, any Past Madam President who 

has resigned from the Ladies Auxiliary shall not, upon re-affiliation, be restored to her former status of Past 

Madam President.  Any Past Madam President who resigns from the Order shall rejoin as a new member and 

shall not regain her status as a Past Madam President.   There are only two (2) prohibitions enumerated in the 

Rules against restoration of a Past Madam President’s status upon re-affiliation.  They are where a Past Madam 

President of an Auxiliary has been expelled or where she has resigned from the Order. 

 
Q - If and Officer has given an Excuse of Absentee can she then be marked as present and would she have 

perfect attendance? 

A - No, even though an Officer has given an Excuse of Absentee and at the meeting it was voted on and 

accepted, does not make her present at the time of Roll Call, she must be marked absent or excused.   

 

Q – Is it the duties of the Auxiliary Secretary is to write all Communications as directed by the Auxiliary,  

or can any member take it upon herself to write a letter on behalf of the Auxiliary, including any 

communications with the Grand Aerie? 

A - Section 13.1 of the Rules and Regulations states in part: It shall be the duty of the Madam Secretary to 

keep a full and complete record of the proceedings of the Auxiliary in a book provided for that purpose by the 

Grand Aerie or if the records are kept electronically, they shall be printed and read at each meeting and, once 

approved by the membership and signed by the Madam President and Secretary, copies shall be kept and 

protected in a three (3) ring binder or book for that purpose.  It shall be her duty to read to the Auxiliary all 

reports, bills and communications which may be presented, including all official communications received from 

the Grand Aerie, which shall be read in their entirety unless otherwise specifically directed.  The Madam 

Secretary shall assist in the transaction of the business of the Auxiliary, write all communications; fill out all 

certificates and cards granted by the Auxiliary; keep and maintain at all times a full, complete and up-to-date 

roster of the membership, committees, as required by the membership Management System (MMS) and officers 

of the Auxiliary with the latest up-to-date residence and mailing address and email address of each member and 

officer. 
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B. C. PROVINCIAL COMPETITIONS  

 

 

Auxiliary Name: ................................................................... #......................................... 

Compete on: Check only one:               @ ZONE: _____       @ CONVENTION: ______ 

Application for entry in: Class A ________  

                                          Class B ________ 

                                          Class B 2 _______ 

                                          Class B 3 _______ 

                                          Class C ________ 

                                          Class C 2 _______  

                                          Class E ________ 

                                          Novice ________ 

                                          Shot Gun _________ 

                                          One-Women Open Div. _______ 

                                          One-Women 55 and Over _______ 

 

List of Officers: 

 

Junior Past President ___________________________ 

Madam President ______________________________ 

Vice President ________________________________ 

Chaplain _____________________________________  

Conductor ____________________________________ 

 

 

Alternate ___________________________________ 

Ritual Coach ________________________________ 

Drill Captain ________________________________ 

( If applicable) 
 

                                                       Auxiliary Name: _______________________ #__________ 

                                                       Signature of President: ______________________________ 

                                                       Signature of Secretary: ______________________________ 

 

Do you need a Secretary? Yes _____ No _____ 

Do you need an inside guard? Yes _____ No _____ 

 

 

Return applications for entry to: Provincial Ritual Coordinator by January 30th. 

Send entry fee to Provincial Secretary . . . $ 35.00 per team by January 30th. 
 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES - - - - JANUARY 30th. 
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EXEMPTIONS 

PROVINCIAL RITUAL COMPETITIONS 

 

          AUXILIARY NAME ……………………………………………………. # ……………….. 

          TEAM CLASS: ……………………………………………………………. 

 

           MADAM ………………………. IS RESPONSIBLE TO LOWER AND BRIGHTEN THE HOUSE LIGHTS  

           DURING INITIATION. IN THE EVENT OF AN ERROR WITH THE HOUSE LIGHTS THE MADAM IS  

           TO BE CHARGED. 

 

           ODE RECITED BY – CHECK ONLY ONE – ALL OFFICERS ……………………………………… (  ) 

                                                                            EACH OFFICER WILL HAVE A PART ……………. (  ) 

                                                                OR ONE OFFICER …………………………………... (  ) 

 

          IF ALL OFFICERS RECITE THE ODE TOGETHER AND AN ERROR IS MADE THE MADAM PRESIDENT  

          WILL BE CHARGED WITH THE ERROR 

 

          IF EACH OFFICER HAS A PART AND AN ERROR IS MADE IT WILL BE CHARGED TO THAT OFFICER  

          MAKING THE ERROR 

 

          IF ONLY ONE OFFICER GIVES THE ODE THAT OFFICER WILL BE CHARGED IN THE EVENT OF AN  

          ERROR 

 

          THE OFFICERS OF THE TEAM ARE: PLEASE PRINT 

 

          JUNIOR PAST MADAM PRESIDENT ………………………………………………………………………  

          MADAM PRESIDENT …………………………………………………………………………………………  

          MADAM VICE-PRESIDENT …………………………………………………………………………………..  

          MADAM CHAPLAIN …………………………………………………………………………………………..  

          MADAM CONDUCTOR ………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

         DECLARATIONS AND EXEMPTIONS: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

NOTE:  PLEASE PRESENT THIS FORM TO JUDGE CHAIRMAN BEFORE TEAM INSPECTION 

                                                                                      

 

 

 

 



   30 

 

 


